
MINUTES OF MEETING OF JANUARY 16, 2012 
 
 

 The work/budget meeting of the Frelinghuysen Township Committee was held in the 
Municipal Building, 210 Main Street, Johnsonburg, New Jersey on Monday, January 16, 
2012 and was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Mayor Charles. 
 
SUNSHINE LAW STATEMENT: 
 
Under the provisions of the Open Meetings Act, adequate notice of this meeting was 
provided by posting notice on the township bulletin board and by e mailing notice to the 
New Jersey Herald and The Express-Times. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 
Those present were: Mayor Thomas Charles, Deputy Mayor Frank Desiderio (arriving at 
5:10) Committeeman Alan DeCarolis, Committeeman David Boynton, Committeeman 
Dale Durling, Chief Finance Officer Gene Marie McCartney and Clerk Brenda Kleber. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
The Mayor appointed Alan DeCarolis as a member of the Environmental Commission 
for a one year term. Mr. Durling will remain as liaison. Motion was made by Durling, 
seconded by Boynton concurring with the Mayor’s appointment. All were in favor. 
 
Donna Zilberfarb, Recycling Coordinator asked the Committee if they would consider 
closing the recycling center or rent an additional container as the one at the center is 
filling up by 11:00. There is a new facility being opened in Blairstown by Balbi who will 
take all Warren County residents’ recyclables. The Committee asked Mrs. Zilberfarb to 
investigate as to whether we can get out of Waste Management’s contract without any 
penalties and have Mr. Desiderio report at the Township meeting on Wednesday. 
 
BUDGET: 
 
Building Official Dick O’Connor appeared before the Committee to go over his 2012 
budget for Frelinghuysen Township and Green Township. The Committee will take his 
proposed budget under consideration. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
The Committee adjourned the meeting in order to attend the meeting in Hope Township 
with regard to Service Electric. 
 
 
       Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
   
       Brenda J. Kleber, RMC 


